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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Welcome back!

It has been lovely to welcome all of our fantastic children back to school this week. The children are settling well into their new classes and new routines.
Welcome to our new Reception children

We would like to warmly welcome our new Reception pupils who have joined us this week. Everyone will be continuing to do their very best to make the new pupils feel welcome and to ensure that they settle quickly into school life.

Pupil Information Packs
Children in Years 1-6 should each have brought home a pack earlier in the week. If you have not already done so, please complete and return all of the forms to class teachers (instead of the school office) as soon as possible. We depend on this information being up to date to ensure your child’s safety.
School Spider Surveys
At the beginning of the academic year there is always a significant amount of administration to take care of. The following surveys have been sent out on School Spider and require your attention. For those parents unfamiliar with School Spider, at the right hand side of each survey banner will be a green ‘Read more’ link, which will open up further and more detailed information. Please ensure that you have completed all that are relevant. The ones marked * are compulsory:
*SEESAW Agreements for Reception Class

*Primary Progression Day for Year 6 pupils
*General Consents for all year groups

*Photograph Consents for all year groups

Year Ahead Meetings for all year groups

Community Wellbeing Event for all pupils 

Mobile Phone Permissions for Year 6 pupils

After School Zumba for Year 6 pupils

Golborne High School Meeting for Years 5 and 6

Year Ahead Meetings
Please complete the School Spider survey if you wish to attend. Please note that these meetings are strictly for parents only. Children are not allowed to attend the ‘Year Ahead’ meetings and should not be brought and left outside classrooms as there is no supervision. Thank you.

Photograph Permissions and General Consents
As listed above, there are School Spider surveys for all pupils relating to permissions for what photographs we can take and how we can use them, as well as what foods and transport options, etc., may be encountered. Please complete these as soon as possible for each child at school. This is important information we need to help to care for your child(ren). Thank you.
Year Reception (New Starters) SEESAW Consents

From time to time, teachers in Reception classes will communicate with parents via the SEESAW app. Parents will need to sign an agreement to use this facility, and the agreement is on the School Spider app in the surveys section. Please complete this as soon as possible. Thank you.
Class 10 Swimming
Class 10 will start swimming lessons through school on 13th September until 31st January. If you’ve not already done so, please complete the Swimphony Consent on the survey on the School Spider app which has additional information attached.
Year 5 and Year 6 Golborne High School Meeting

On Thursday 21st September there is to be a meeting held here at Lowton West Primary School at 5:00pm. A presentation will be given by staff from Golborne High School and this is an opportunity for parents of children in Years 5 and 6 – and pupils - to meet some of the staff and receive information about the high school.

Community Wellbeing Morning
On Thursday 14th September at 9:00am there will be a Wellbeing event in the school hall, organised by Wigan Council’s ‘Be Well’ team. Light refreshments will be served. Please complete the School Spider Survey if you would like to attend, so that we know how many chairs to put out. Thank you.
Year 6 Zumba

There is to be an after school ZUMBA club for Year 6 pupils, starting Tuesday 19th September. Please complete the survey on School Spider if you would like your child to attend. There will also be a fee to pay on SchoolMoney once your child is registered.
Collection Points

Information about where and when to drop off or collect your child have been sent out as messages on the School Spider app. Please check these for the correct places and routes to be taken through school, in order to prevent congestion.

Please note that only Year 2 parents should enter through the infant gate for collection at the end of the day.  All other year groups should enter school via the junior gate (except Year 1 parents who collect straight from the year 1 doors).

Leaving the school premises at the end of the day:

All year groups, including Year 2, should leave the school by walking round to the junior gate and exiting via the junior gate.  This one-way system around school helps at the end of the day. Thank you.

Gate Times

Parents have been sent (via School Spider) the school drop off/collection time slots for each of your children. Children can arrive at any time during this time slot. If children arrive after the gate has been closed in the morning, then they must come through the school office. If they arrive after the end time of their slot they will receive an official ‘Late’ mark.
No metal water flasks
There was an incident in school last term in which a child received an injury from a metal drinks flask. We therefore insist that no metal flasks are sent into school. Water bottles should be plastic only please. The staff in school will refill your child’s plastic bottle with fresh, cold water during the day as needed.
Earrings
The school uniform policy clearly states that earrings and plastic retainers are not to be worn in school.  The policy is available on the school website at: https://www.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk/page/policies_list ) 
School Dinners
Next week (week commencing Monday 11th September) it will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Children are to stay on the same lunch option for a full week, not part of a week, and any changes to dinner status (either from sandwiches to school lunches or school lunches to sandwiches) should be made at the end of a week only.
School dinners should be paid in advance for children in Years 3-6. Children in Years R-2 are entitled to eat for free under the Government subsidy for Infant Children.
Contacting School
Just a reminder that the school office contact number is 01942 724865. You may, on occasion, receive calls from a different school number (our fax line) but the fax line doesn’t accept incoming calls and so you won’t be able to call in nor use the 1471 dial-back facility on that number.
We also ask that, when contacting school either by telephone or by email or leaving a voicemail, you include your child’s class in any messages. Thank you.
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher

